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”O Come, let us adore Him, Christ the Lord”
Christmas greetings to all!  Christ is the reason for 
the season! The ELDA Board wishes you all a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year! May 2018 bring you 
good health, joy, love, laughter and peace!
The year, 2017 brought a lot of different reasons for 
prayers. The Board had two members who had illness 
that were not only life-threating, but also took some time 
for their recovery back to good health. We were thankful 
that both Pastor Beth Lockard and Dorothy Sparks 
were able to go to Jamaica to work with the children at 
the Jamaica Christian School for the Deaf and the deaf 
adults in the area. This was the 5th  trip that they both 

made to Jamaica.
The ELDA Board had a safe trip out to Las Vegas, NV for a board meeting and 
also to tour the hotel where the 2018 ELDA Conference will be held. We met 
with two members of the St Matthews Lutheran Church, North Hollywood, CA 
and they were able to explain all the plans for the conference. The Board got to 
finalize a flyer and conference registration forms. We look forward to seeing you 
all at the conference next year. Please, start making your plans to come and join 
us!

If your church has not started fundraising for the conference yet, it is a good time 
to start doing that now! We also ask for fundraising to send representatives from 
ELDA to the country of Nigeria to visit Pastor Ruth Ulea and the Deaf Church 
and school in Nigeria. We hope and pray that this trip will happen this spring. If it 
does, we will send out details to share with your churches.

The ELDA newsletter continues to be sent out every quarter. We thank Jason 
Andera for his time and patience in putting the newsletter together and get it 
ready to send out. I would like to thank those of you for sending me articles, 
pictures, flyers and other items for the newsletter on or before the due dates. It 
helps when your submissions are received on time so that the newsletter can be 
sent out in a timely matter. Thank you! Thank you, all!

Remember when.... a bit of ELDA history; taken from past newsletters: 

Linda Fairbanks
ELDA President



in his President report to remember what we 
have learned at the conference. The conference 
was held in Sioux Falls, SD and the conference 
theme was “Love in Action”. The group at the 
conference was involved in the “Feed the Hungry 
Children” project. It was agreed by the conference 
assembly that ELDA will join with ECD for the 
2014 conference. Four ELDA members joined a 
group of 16 hearing and deaf members (ages from 
13 to 70) for a ten day mission trip to Montego 
Bay, Jamaica. Their mission was to work with the 
students and staff at the Jamaica School for the 
Deaf which is located in the mountains above the 
coastal city.The group was also able to visit the 
CSSD Deaf Village and to observe the training 
programs. The mission trip was led by Carol 
Stevens from the United Methodist Deaf Ministries.

“For to us a child is born, to us a son is given”  
Isaiah 9:6 
Peace, Linda

Greetings from the 
President (CONTINUED)

15 years ago, Volume 3 Issue 2 Fall 2002 
This issue of the ELDA newsletter highlights 
the recent biennial retreat held in Ashland, 
Nebraska. “Experience the Good Life in Jesus” 
was the conference theme. Workshops, 
business meetings, social times, local tours 
and worship services were all part of t he 
conference. Dorothy Sparks gave a workshop 
on “Deaf Worship” and “Stress Managment” 
was led by Pratt Counselors. New Board 
members were elected; Linda Wasilowski 
(Fairbanks), MN as Secretary, Luanne 
Duennerman, NE as Treasurer and Pr. Gisele 
Berninghaus,WI as Pastoral Advisor. Pr Russ 
Rockwell was the newsletter Editor.

10 years ago, Volume 5 Issue 1 February 
2007 Leslie Riggs, WI was the newsletter 
Editor. At every ELDA Conference, something 
different and unusal happens. In 2004, Pastor 
Rockwell’s name tag mysteriously became 
Oly’s mustache. In 2006, during a Deaf 
worship led by Dorothy Sparks, her sermon 
was briefly interprupted by a bat that swooped 
into the chapel. Pr. Joe Varsanyi stepped down 
as pastor at St Phillip’s Lutheran Church and 
received a call to be Director of Pastoral Care 
for a hospital in Philadelphia. Christ the King 
Deaf Church celebrated its 15th anniversary 
and Bread of Life Deaf Church celebrated 
50 years. Dorothy Sparks, MN recieved a 
Certificate of Completion in Deaf Ministry from 
St Thomas University in Miami, FL on Janurary 
3, 2007. Don Rosenkjar sent a nice article and 
pictures for the newsletter, from their global 
mission trip to Vietnam and Cambodia.

5 years ago, Volume 9 Issue 29 October 
2012 President Mark Koterwski reminds us 

Christ the King Christmas Service 
schedule:

Christmas Services with Holy Communion
Saturday, December 22 at 2 pm, Christmas Service 
with dessert reception at St. John’s Lutheran 3101 
Tyson Avenue, Philadelphia, PA
Sunday, December 24th at 10:30 am, Christmas Ser-
vice with light refreshments at Calvary Lutheran 730 
South New Street, West Chester, PA
Sunday, December 31 at 10:30 am, at Valley View 
Home, Elwyn, PA; no service at CTK









Bread of Life Deaf

 On December 2, Bread of Life Deaf Lutheran Church in Minneapolis, Mn. had a Christmas brunch.  We got 
some financial support from Thrivent for this event. Theme is ‘God’s Christmas Bucket List for You.” About 50 
people showed up. We served a delicious breakfast. Then deacon Dorothy Sparks lectured on the Christmas story 
and how it apply to us today.  For example, when we put garland on our Christmas tree, it reminds us that God’s 
love is around us. The event is truly inspiring.      Christmas is all about God’s love. 



St. Matthews Church

The ELDA 
Mission 

Statement
The Evangelical Lutheran Deaf Association 
(ELDA) is a national Lutheran organization 

of Deaf ELCA congregations, interpreted 
ministries, and their members which 

supports a core value of ASL and American 
Deaf Culture.  ELDA advocates Deaf 

spirituality and empowerment, Deaf global 
missions and youth outreach, interpreter 

training, and a biennial conference.

 ELM Mission and Vision 
Statements

Mission Statement: “In the Presence of Jesus Christ, with mutual 
love and respect, the Episcopal Conference of the Deaf (ECD), the 

Evangelical Lutheran Deaf Association (ELDA) and the United 
Methodist Congress of the Deaf (UMCD) partner together to inspire 

and transform the lives of Deaf people.”
Vision Statement: “Together as one, with God’s help we strive 

to build a spectrum of ministries with Deaf people, passionately 
engaged in creating and supporting diverse ministries, outreach, 
communication, worship resources, and leadership development 

that show the love and grace of Jesus Christ to everyone we meet.”

All of us at St. Matthew’s Lutheran Church in North Hollywood, who will be hosting our next ELDA confer-
ence, are counting days before the start of an exciting conference.  It will be at an exciting city: Las Vegas and it 
will be at a beautiful place, Tuscany Suites and Casino, a block away from Main Street where all great casinos 
are located.  We have a wonderful committee who is dedicated to make the conference a truly successful one.  
Theme of the conference is “Sharing Hands with Love”, and if you want to share your love with others, making 
lives better for others, then don’t miss this event.

The Deaf at St. Matthew’s have been faithfully involved on Wednesdays at Homeless Project where we feed the 
homeless breakfast and lunch, plus a bag for dinner.  We also provide showers and clothing.  Thanks to Thrivent, 
we were able to purchase underwear and socks.  Church volunteers bake casseroles every week to provide nutri-
tion for them.  As a result of this work, St. Matthew’s started to see new members from the homeless communi-
ty, and we all are delighted about it.

Our pastor, Stephanie Jaeger, continues to receive sign language lessons from Vae, herself a Deaf member of the 
church, and also a member of ELDA conference team.  Stephanie is totally committed to make sure that Deaf 
ministry will continue to thrive.  She plans to attend the conference, so all of you will be able to meet her.

To save money, be sure to register for the conference EARLY, before the price goes up.  You will be able to find 
the registration form elsewhere in this newsletter.
Folks, I do look forward to see each and every one of you!
Peace,
Donald Rosenkjar+
Chairperson, ELDA Conference



Word of Life Deaf
Lancaster, PA.

WOLD had a joint council meeting with St. Peter’s in October; 
the meeting was filled with warm relations between our two 
congregations.  Also in October, WOLD hosted a meal-and-a-
movie event with the movie, The Shack, which people enjoyed 
very much (especially the discussion afterwards).  

In November, WOLD held its annual meeting, and finished 
its Bible Study on The Messianic Prophecies.  The next study 
at WOLD is The Bible’s Big Story, adapted from Crossways 
International.  

For the Advent season, WOLD joined St. Peter’s for midweek 
(interpreted) services.  Because Dec. 24th and Jan. 31st both 
fall on Sundays, WOLD is changing its worship schedule for 
those two days. 

Dec. 24
9:30 a.m. - regular worship for the 4th Sunday of Advent
10:45 a.m. - break with light refreshments and socializing
11:30 a.m. - early Christmas Eve service

Dec. 31
9:30 a.m. - regular worship for the 1st Sunday after Christmas
10:45 a.m. - break with light refreshments and socializing
11:30 a.m. - early New Year’s Eve service

WOLD is planning a special celebration for the Epiphany sea-
son in January.  Looking ahead to Lent, WOLD and CTK will 
do another “Lenten Pulpit Exchange.”  The theme is ““Jesus 
and…”  A way to abbreviate “and” is with the plus sign (+) 
which looks like a Cross (“Jesus +”).

Pictures from WOLD
WOLD church members got together for 
Christmas lunch with friends at Lititz Cupboard 
Restaurant on December 2, 2017.
Photos Credit: Luanne Bartens

Members of the Word of Life Deaf (WOLD) 
Church enjoyed a Thanksgiving/Christmas 
dinner at Yoder’s Restaurant. It was a good day 
with good food and friends.

WOLD Women’s Retreat at Wildwood, NJ on 
October 6-8, 2017.



“What We Believe”   
 
 
Twenty years ago, when I first started working in a Deaf church, there weren't a lot of resources I 
could use in my teaching ministry.  When I was in my Hearing church, I could order a variety of 
different of resources; but, sadly, teaching resources for Deaf ministry were "few and far 
between."    
 
I noticed how many of us who worked in Deaf ministry had to make our own resources, or adapt 
Hearing church resources to accommodate ASL.  Little from church publishers could be used 
“off the shelf” in Deaf ministry.   
 
Today, after 20+ years Deaf ministry, I can say that little has changed.  There are still not enough 
teaching resources to use in Deaf ministry.    
 
This ongoing need for Deaf teaching materials led me to create a first-of-its-kind resource -- a 
digital book called "What We Believe."   
 
"What We Believe" was created especially for Deaf people who want to learn more about God, 
faith, and the Bible.  "What We Believe" is made for iPads, iPhones, & Macs.  It has 74 videos 
of ASL explanations of onscreen text.  In total, "What We Believe" has 100 minutes of signed 
ASL video.  After watching the video, the text on the page is easier to understand.   
 
"What We Believe" has five chapters covering the basic beliefs of the Christian faith.  Deaf 
members of WOLD who previewed the book liked what they saw.  You can download a sample 
copy of the book here: https://itunes.apple.com/us/book/id1318565953 (you must have an Apple 
device to view the book!).  You can read more about "What We Believe" at this website: 
www.faithsignsllc.com (click on Products & Promotions). 
 
Because there are so few resources for Deaf ministry, any information on new resources like 
"What We Believe" needs to be shared -- which is the reason why I've written this summary for 
the ELDA Newsletter. 
 
Peace to you all, 
Pastor Russ Rockwell 
 

WHAT WE BELIEVE
PASTOR RUSS ROCKWELL



Evangelical Lutheran Deaf Association
ELDA SHINING LIGHT AWARD

“Make your light to shine so that others will see the good that you do and will praise your Father in Heaven.” 
Matthew 5:16

This award is for any individual in recognition of his or her outstanding Christ-like ideals demonstrated 
through his or her work.

Individual Nominated: ____________________________________________________

Street Address: ______________________City, State, Zip Code: ___________________ 

Please explain why this person is being nominated:

__________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________

Who is nominating this person: _______________ Contact E-Mail Address: __________

Contact Phone Number: ________________________Please, circle one: VP Voice or text

NOMINATIONS ARE ACCEPTED THROUGH JUNE 1, 2018.
Please send your submission to: 
	 Jeannie Fischer 
	 301 Weaverland Valley Rd. 

East Earl, PA 17519
	 Jeannie@frontiernet.net 

ELDA Shining Light Award

“Make your light shine, so that others will see the good that you do and will praise your 
Father in Heaven.” Matthew 5:16

2006	 Donald Rosenkjar	 St Matthews Lutheran Deaf  Church, CA

2008	 Dayton Williams	 Lutheran Deaf  Ministry, IL

2010 	 Daniel Glenney	 St. Philip’s Deaf  Lutheran Church, PA

2012 	 Dorothy Sparks	 Bread of  Life Deaf  Lutheran Church, MN

2014	 Barbara Schmidt	 Bread of  Life Deaf  Lutheran Church, MN

2016   Mark Koterwski		 Heartland Ephphatha Ministries, SD



ELDA City On A Hill Award

“You are like light for the whole world. A city built on top of  a hill cannot be hidden.” 
Matthew 5:14

2006	 Hands of  Christ Deaf  Ministry, WI

2008	 Christ the King Deaf  Church, PA

2010	 Heartland Ephphatha Deaf  Ministry, SD

2012	 DeafCAN! Social Services, PA

2014	 Bread of  Life Deaf  Lutheran Church, MN

2016	 The Jamaicia Mission Team, PA/MN

Evangelical Lutheran Deaf Association
ELDA CITY ON A HILL AWARD

“You are like light for the whole world. A city built on top of a hill cannot be hidden.” 
Matthew 5:14

This award is for any congregation or organization in recognition of their donation of resources, pro-
grams or ministries that strengthen the Church’s outreach to Deaf people with the Gospel anywhere.

Church or Ministry Nominated: ______________________________________________

Street Address:___________________________City, State, Zip Code: _______________

Please explain why this church or ministry is being nominated ___________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________________
_________________________

Who is nominating this church or ministry: _____________________________________

Contact E-mail: ______________________Contact Phone Number: _________________ Please, circle one: 
VP, Voice, or Text

NOMINATIONS ACCEPTED THROUGH JUNE 1, 2018.
Please send your submission to: 

Jeannie Fischer
301 Weaverland Valley Rd. 
East Earl, PA 17519
Jeannie@frontiernet.net 



Spiritual Side
by Dorothy Sparks

                                     
The bible does not talk much about Jesus’s earth father, Joseph.  I had recognized that Joseph does 
not talk much but he had shown faith through action.

He did not expect Mary’s pregnancy.
He did not expect that an angel appeared in his dream.
He did not expect that the inn was full.
He did not expect that Jesus was born in the barn.  

He did not expect that the shepherds came and worshipped baby Jesus.
He did not expect that Simeon and Anna came to the baby Jesus in the                                        
temple and praised the Lord.
He did not expect that the wise men came to baby Jesus with gifts.
He did not expect that the angel told him to escape to Egypt with Mary and baby Jesus.
He did not expect that the angel told him to return to Israel.
Joseph did not expect to face many things but he did not give up and walk away from them.

Today, we have faced many things that we don’t expect. It seems to be out of  control. We may feel 
fears and worries.  
Let’s look at Joseph.  What did he do?  He kept looking up at God and trusted Him.
                                                                     
 He reminds us of  a driver of  a cargo ship.  When a terrible storm is around the ship, all the driver 
can do is look at a compass.  A needle on the compass will always point north. The direction will 
never change.  A driver keeps an eye on the needle instead of  looking at the storm.



                                                                     
Worth to look up and trust God.      Praise!

Worth to look up and thank God for His gifts of  peace, love, joy and hope.    Praise!
Worth to look up and celebrate God’s love for all people in the world.     Praise!

Worth to look up and say prayers knowing God more.     Praise!
Worth to look up and Praise forever!

ILY to God!

 

Blue 
Christmas 

December 21 
 

7:00 pm 

 
 

at 
 Bread of Life Deaf Lutheran Church 

2901 38th Ave S. 
Minneapolis, MN   55406 

 
 

Join with us in sharing and hearing prayers, 
scripture, and music that acknowledge that     
God is present with those who mourn, for 
those who grieve, for those who struggle.               
God’s Word comes to shine light into our 

darkness. All are welcome. Come. 

 
You may bring a picture to remember of loss loved one. 

(Light Refreshment will be provided after service.) 
 

boldpastor@gmail.com / 612-314-9796 (VOICE) 
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Pastor Ruth Ulea’s Report

Dear Linda Fairbanks,
              
                     «This also come from the Lord of Hosts, who is wonderful in counsel and excellent in working” 
Isaiah 28; 29.
First and foremost, let me say hello, Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!

We remember our coming Easter celebration, all in arrears. In our avowed 
commitment to reach deaf people for Christ, and thus ensure that they realize 
all of their potentials in Christ, I went to Ibadan in November to participate in 
a program and a meeting for the upcoming Easter camp 2018. I am sorry for 
the lack in sharing with our progress reports from time to time. I am aware of 
this mistake often and I will find a way of correcting it. But sometime I find it 
very difficult to approach people with our problems and I have to do it again 
and again, especially at this time as well. Our burned classroom has reached 
the lintel stage at the moment. The children’s classroom is still outside under 
the neem trees.

Also we the LCCN wishes to solicit funds for our forthcoming Easter camp 
on March 29- April 2, 2018 which will be, by the grace of God coming up 
soon. Your support will assist us in actualizing these days. We pray that God 
will bless you for your gifts. 
Words are not sufficient to thank you for all your gratitude, efforts, prayers 
and support; yet from the bottom of my heart, I say thanks so much! I am 
wishing you all a happy Christmas and also a happy new year!
With lots of love,

Pastor Ruth Ulea 



The burned out classroom at the school for the deaf.

The Re-Built Classroom



The Hendersons at the Haiti Deaf Academy

The Haiti Deaf Academy was established in 2013 to serve Deaf children in Hai-
ti.  Many older Deaf people in Haiti had no opportunity to attend school.  So, 
when Kathryn Montoya and Margaret Spratlin asked a group of Deaf people in 
the community of Leveque how they could help them, the Deaf replied, please 
start a school for Deaf children.  

Children come from all different areas and live at the HDA home in Cabaret 
while they go to school in Leveque 15 minutes away.   Meredith first visited 
HDA while she was on a mission trip with a Deaf team in July 2015.  Since 
Meredith had worked as a Dorm counselor at Tennessee School for the Deaf 
in college, seeing these Haitian children reminded her of how much she loved 
Deaf children.  She returned to Minnesota and told her husband, Keith, that she 
wanted to go back to Haiti Deaf Academy.  Keith was surprised when she said 
she wanted to go and serve for 2 or 3 months at a time, instead of going for only 
a 1 week mission trip.

Over the next two years, Keith went to Haiti three times with Meredith, and she went another 3 times with Deaf 
mission teams.  The Haiti Deaf Academy Board of Directors saw their love for the students and asked if they 
would please read the job description for a newly created position and pray about accepting it.  The position was 
for a couple who would be the In-country Director of Operations for HDA.  

Keith and Meredith took the position and moved to Haiti before summer school in 2017. And as a special God 
wink, they flew in on the same date that Meredith had arrived in Haiti for her first trip two years earlier.  

HDA is home to 45 students, from 5 to 18 years old.  They have 16 staff members and 11 of them are Deaf.  
HDA and Keith and Meredith have two main goals.  First, they all want the students to understand who God is 
and His love for them, so they can come to a saving faith in Jesus Christ.  The second goal is for them to have 
educational or vocational training so they can provide for themselves and help their families, if needed, once 
they are 18 and leave HDA.

One of the students has been taking sewing lessons. Since every child who attends school in Haiti wears a uni-
form, they hope Dacheca will be able to develop her skills so she can work as a tailor.  Then HDA can hire her 
to sew their uniforms, but she can also get work sewing for other schools.  

Keith and Meredith made a 2-year commitment to serve at HDA, but they expect they will work as Directors 
for about 4 or 5 more years.  As they serve, they are asking the Lord to bring along a Haitian couple to train and 
mentor. Then, in time, the Haitian couple can take their place.  

HDA students return home for Christmas break, Easter 
break, for two weeks in June, and then for the month of 
August.  Those who live nearby are encouraged to go home 
on the weekends.

This fall HDA is helping the students learn to teach Haitian 
Sign Language to their own families and friends.  And they 
are encouraging each family to come and take weekly HSL 
classes if they live nearby.  HDA is also working on devel-
oping HSL materials.

Meredith and Keith Hen-
derson at the Haiti Deaf 
Academy



If you would like to help make a difference in the lives of these Deaf children, please consider supporting 
Haiti Deaf Academy or the Hendersons.  The website is www.haitideafacademy.com.  The Henderson’s info 
in under the Missionary Support tab on the left on the home page. The students’ biographies are under the 
Sponsorship tab. You can donate online or send checks to: Haiti Deaf Academy, P.O. Box 8437, Surprise, AZ  
85374.

For more information, you can email: Meredith@haitideafacademy.com  You can also follow Haiti Deaf 
Academy on Facebook or Twitter.

Student who wants to be a tailor



Dear ELDA Friends:

It seems each year the holy-day season comes faster and faster. We get pulled into 
the busy tasks of cards, baking, shopping, gifts, decorating, parties, and other spe-
cial events.  We need to remind ourselves to take time to focus on the real mean-
ing of the Advent and Christmas season--to look for signs of God’s coming into 
the world in different ways and how we can celebrate this with other people.

One thing I enjoy during Advent is special devotions or quiet times with God.  I 
am reading these devotions at breakfast time.  These devotions talk about different 
people who were involved in the first Christmas: Zechariah and Elizabeth, Mary 
and Joseph, Anna and Simeon, the shepherds, angels, and wise men.  God chose 
so many different people to be a part of His story.  God chooses you and me to be a part of His story on earth.  
He wants us to look for His coming each day--Maybe you will see God in the sparkling snow, the wagging tail 
of a dog, the forgiveness of a friend you hurt, the smile of a stranger, the joy of the children, etc.  See, enjoy, and 
thank God for His presence here and now.

Some people are disappointed when Christmas is over.  It seems short after all the preparation.  I like to cele-
brate the 12 days of Christmas from December 24--January 5.  Plan something each day to enjoy the season and 
God’s gift of Jesus to us.  Don’t take down your decorations until January 6.  Drink hot chocolate, enjoy a warm 
fire, have a party, visit friends.  Think about how God might want you to use your new year.

This new year we have an opportunity for a small ELDA group to visit our friend, Pastor Ruth Ulea, in Nigeria.  
Many of you met her at the ELDA Conference in St. Paul, MN in the summer of 2016.  Maybe she visited your 
church.  Pr. Ruth is Deaf, pastors the Lutheran Church of Christ, Nigeria (LCCN), and teaches at a small deaf 
school next to the church.  Look for pictures of LCCN in this newsletter.

Pr. Ruth wants us to come at Easter time so we can see her Easter Camp.  Jay Johnson, a Lutheran engineer 
who helps set up clean water wells in the area, will lead this trip.  Dorothy Sparks and I are committed to going 
and we invite you to join us.  The cost of this two-week trip will be about $3,250 which includes a round trip 
air fare to Nigeria plus several smaller airplane trips in the country.  The dates of this trip are tentatively March 
27--April 8/9.

You will need a visa and a current passport that does not expire until September 2018.  You must be able to ac-
cept hot dry weather (80--110 degrees), new foods, and new experiences.  We will NOT be in fancy hotels.  We 
will be visiting Deaf schools, churches, and people.

Pr. Ruth was a secretary to Pr. Andrew Foster when she was young.  Foster was the first African American Deaf 
man to graduate from Gallaudet in 1954.  He went to Africa and taught the Deaf people ASL and many skills.  
He set up 32 deaf schools in central Africa before he died in a small plane crash in Rwanda in 1987. Gallaudet 
has named an auditorium after him and has an exhibit in their museum about his work.

Please contact Dorothy Sparks or me if you are interested in joining the trip!

Advent hope, Christmas joy!  
Pr. Beth Lockard
ELCA Deaf Ministries

President’s Report



Reformation 500 year celebration
-Angela Koterwski, Sioux Falls, SD

There was a big worship on November 1, 2017 at Sioux Falls Arena to celebrate 500 years of Reformation.  

Mark and I both went to the worship and witnessed a big crowd of people attending from all over South Dakota.  

Interpreter was provided. 

We felt blessed and overwhelmed with the vibes we had during the worship we attended.  It was an beautiful 

service with worship, singing, offering and communion.

Reformation Celebration



End of year Donations

ELDA Online
Remember our website is www.ELDADeaf.org
our facebook page is:
 https://www.facebook.com/groups/ELDADeaf/

NEWS
Please help our newsletter! Send me you pictures and 
stories about your ministry. We’d love to put it in our next 
newsletter. 

September, December, March and June 
Read through this issue and let us know what you think. This is your newsletter; we want to know what topics and articles that 
you want to see in the newsletters. If there is a person, a church or something of interest that you want us to spotlight on, let us 
know!  Feel free to send your feedback to President Linda Fairbanks, lindafairbanks22@gmail.com and I will share with our 
Newsletter Editor. Thanks!

 ELDA 2017 End of Year Donations
Word of Life Deaf Church, WOLD (Lancaster PA
Bread of Life Deaf Church, BOLD (Minneapolis, MN)
Trinity Deaf Church (Reading, PA)

Luanne and Gordon Barton
Lori Fuller and Family
Mark and Angela Koterwski
Linda Fairbanks
Jeff and Belinda Panek

Thrivent Choice donations:
Jeff and Belinda Panek

Thank you for your donations! You may ask that your donations be sent to the HOPE Fund or the General 
Fund. Your check, made out to ELDA can be mailed to:
 
ELDA Treasurer Jeff Panek 625 South Mary Drive, Tea, SD. 57064

If you have Thrivent Choice, be sure to add ELDA as one of your choices. ELDA is a non profit 501 (c) 3 
tax-exempt organization. 
We appreciate any donations that you make to ELDA.
Merry Christmas! Jeff


